
 

 

SAINT JAMES             the APOSTLE CHURCH 

  

45 SOUTH SPRINGFIELD AVENUE SPRINGFIELD, NEW JERSEY 07081-2301 
OFFICE: 973-376-3044      FACSIMILE: 973-376-0560 

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 

 

The Parish is Served by 
 

Rev. Joseph F. Barbone, M.A., Pastor 
jbarbone@msn.com,  jbarbone@aol.com 

 

Rev.  Jeong Gyeong Kim,  Parochial Vicar 

silvanus2010@gmail.com 
 

Rev. Everest Baniyet, In Residence 
 

Rev. John D. Dennehy, Weekend Associate 
 

Mr. Jerome Bongiovanni, Permanent Deacon 
jerryjan133@aol.com 

 

Mr. Daniel O’Neill, Permanent Deacon 
danpegone@aol.com 

 

Mr. Arthur Bandel, Permanent Deacon 
 

www.saintjamestheapostle.org 
 

SUNDAY  MASSES 
Anticipated Mass ~ Saturday 5:00PM 

7:30AM ~ 9:00AM ~ 10:30AM ~ 12:00PM & 
7:00PM (Except Memorial Day through Labor Day) 

 

DAILY MASS 
Weekday: Novena 7:10AM ~ Mass 7:30AM 
  Saturday Novena 7:40AM ~ Mass 8:00AM 

Evening Novena ~ Monday Evenings 6:45PM 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
Saturday at 11:00AM 

 

RECTORY HOURS 
Monday - Thursday:  8:00AM ~ 4:00PM 

(closed daily 12:00-1:00PM) 

Closed Fridays June 3 ~ September 9, 2016 

May 29, 2016 A Welcoming Community of  Faith.   
Come Experience Christ With Us 

Images Courtesy Google.com 



Today we celebrate the Feast of CORPUS CHRISTI, or THE BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST. This is 
the feast of the Eucharist, which Jesus gave to us at the Last Supper. Every time we gather around the Table of 
the Lord, we are fed and nourished by his Body and Blood. But the Eucharist is more than what we receive. The 
Eucharist is who we are as God's people, for we gather as the Body of Christ to feed on the Body of 
Christ.  Once we are fed at the Lord's Table, then we are sent forth to live as the Body of Christ. The challenge 
for us is how to translate into word and action what we have received at the Lord's Table. In other words, how do 
we live as the Body of Christ, helping to bring the presence of Christ to all we meet? 

It is too easy for us to think that all that is required of us is to break bread together and pass the chalice to each 
other. While this is important for us as the center of our lives, it is just as important to help feed each other by the 
way we respond to the needs of others. If we fail to live as the Body of Christ, then the effects of celebrating the 
sacrament are diminished simply because we have failed to live what we believe and what we receive. 

In today's Gospel, Jesus multiplies the loaves and fishes to feed the five thousand. The Eucharist does that for us. 
It feeds us with the Body of Christ, the Bread of Life. But there is another aspect to the miracle of the loaves and 
fishes. Because the area where Jesus lived was mostly desert, dry and hot, when people traveled they always made 
sure to take along with them food and water in case they had to stop along the way or need nourishment along 
the way.  In addition to what Jesus did for the crowd, he also invited and encouraged them to share with each 
other the little food they thought they had. When they opened their sacks and shared with others what they had, 
there was more than enough for everyone. 

Jesus invites us to the Table to be fed and nourished but also invites us to share with others what we have so that 
there is always more than enough for all of us. After all, we are the Body of Christ, called to live as the Body of 
Christ, a vibrant sign of Christ's love for us all. This feast also reminds us that it is difficult to live as the Body of 
Christ without the Eucharist, because the Eucharist is not just the center of our lives as Catholics, but also the 
primary sacrament of the Catholic Church. It is so easy to dismiss the invitation of Jesus to come to the table   
because of everything else in which we are involved.  The Eucharist is a gift from the Lord and a means of       
holiness.  The invitation is always given to us. It is always our choice whether to accept the invitation or not. 
Come and see, come and be fed, come and live for us all! 

This is also Memorial Day weekend, when we remember those men and women who made the ultimate       
sacrifice so that we could live as a free people. Tomorrow is our Annual Memorial Day Parade. Come and join 
the Saint James group, or else come and watch as we recognize the heroes and heroines of our families, our parish 
and our town who died so that we could live and worship as a free people. 

THANK YOU TO PAT & FAITH MACDONNELL, who have placed the statue of St. Francis on the front 
lawn of the rectory. The statue was given to me from a family when I was in Bayonne.  I brought it with me when 
I came here. It is now laced for us to recognize the unique character Francis was for his people and a reminder 
for us all to care for all of God's creation! 

 HAPPY CORPUS CHRISTI!!       HAPPY MEMORIAL DAY!!! 

~ FR. JOE! 
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 FROM THE PASTOR 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURES 

 

$8,439.00 
$6,861.00 Collection 

 $1,578.00 Online Giving 

 
To s ign up for  Onl ine  Giv ing go to:   

www.saint jamestheapost le .org  
 

WE NOW ACCEPT  
ONLINE CREDIT CARD DONATIONS 
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Saint James will, once again host families from Family 
Promise of Union County for two weeks this year!  
Families will arrive on Sunday, July 3 and depart 
Sunday, July 17.   

Join us on Wednesday, June 1 at 7:00PM in 
Hatcher Hall for an informational volunteer    
meeting and training. 
If you were a  volunteer last year, help spread the word 
by encouraging family, friends and neighbors to join us!   

Donations toward the purchase of the “walls” (PCV 
piping)  and material needed to sew the privacy drapes 
are now being accepted.   

Would your family like to host our 2nd Annual 
Family Promise 4th of July BBQ? We will supply 
all the food and entertainment, we are looking for a 
family with children to come and celebrate the 4th 
with our guests and accompany us to Meisel Park 
to watch the fireworks and enjoy the other           
festivities the town provides.  We are hoping that the 
town will once again donate admission to the fireworks  
display in the evening; either way, it will be a day of fun 
in the sun! 

All parishioners volunteering for activities and /or 
overnight stays must have current Protecting 
God’s Children Training and agree to a            
Background Check (not a credit check).  If you 
need PGC training, please contact Nancy Caputo 
as soon as  possible to attend a training session 
before July 3rd. 

The “giving tree” will be available in the Gathering   
Area the weekend of June 4/5 for the few items we still 
need.  The online link to the volunteer schedule      
“sign-up genius” will be available on our website soon.  
Please contact Nancy Caputo or Pat Sullivan for more 
information or if you have any questions. 
 

 

For I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and 
you gave me drink, I was a stranger and you welcomed me. 

Matthew 25: 35 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES 
If you are caring for someone 60 years of age or older 

and you feel stressed, frustrated or overwhelmed, there 

is help available.  Catholic Charities offers confidential 

counseling sessions for caregivers of Union County    

Residents. Our counselors can meet with you in your 

own home for your convenience. Please call                 

908-497-3900 for more information and to schedule an 

appointment.  You don’t have to do it all on your own! 

Iti 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Sharing With One Another 

 

SUNDAY, JUNE 26 

12:00PM MASS 
 
 

All High School Seniors heading off  to    

college in the Fall and their families are      

invited to attend the 12:00PM Mass to       

receive a special blessing!   

We look forward to welcoming you home 

during your semester breaks! 

GRADUATION 

Each year young people from our 

parish families graduate from     

grammar, high school and college.  Since this is a       

significant event in their lives, we would like to 

acknowledge it.  If a member of your family or one of 

your friends is graduating this year, please call the    

rectory by June 1st and we will include them on our 

graduation list which will be published on June 19.  

 Rectory: 973-376-3044 
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PARISH MINISTRY INFORMATION 
 
 

Keeping in Touch With One Another 

 

PARISH SENIORS 
NEWS 

Mrs. Mary Yurino, President 

The Saint James Seniors Annual Luncheon and the 
Twenty Fifty Anniversary Luncheon are being      
combined into one event! 

Come join us on: 
 MONDAY, JUNE 13, 2016, 12:00 PM. 

MOSAICO RESTAURANT 
1072 Route 22 West, Mountainside, NJ 07092 

Members $30 Non-members $32 
 

Please make checks payable to Saint James Seniors 
and mail to:  Eve Vitale, 286 Ravenswood St.,    
Mountainside, NJ 07092, or call Eve Vitale for       
additional information, 908-789-8568. 

All Seniors are Welcome! 

 

The next collection of non-perishable food, frozen 

meatloaf and sandwiches is the weekend of June 25, 26, 

27 before the 5:00PM Mass on Saturday evening 

and between 10:00AM and 12:00PM Noon on     

Sunday, in the  Gathering Area of the Church.    

Sandwich collection will take place Monday, June 27 

from 10:00-11:00AM  ONLY from the School Kitchen 

as the school is closed for summer vacation. 

Please contact Lisa Gillo 908-232-5304  or  

lgillo97@gmail.com with any questions. 

 

FEED MY PEOPLE 
 

Mrs. Lisa Gillo, Coordinator 

   

         

SUNDAY, MAY 29TH THROUGH SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 4TH  
 

THERE WILL BE NO EVENING 7:00PM MASS 
 

THE RECTORY OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED ON FRIDAYS 
 

FROM JUNE 3RD THROUGH SEPTEMBER 9TH  

 
ROSARY ALTAR 

SOCIETY 

 

No Evening Novena on 

Monday, May 30th 

 

 Memorial Day 

 

LECTORS 

Marie Boin, Coordinator 

 

The new Lector schedules (July-September) are available 
in the Ministry Room.  

Please pick them up as soon as possible.  

Thank you. 



 

INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK 
 

At the “General Intercessions” we pray for the sick. 

Our prayers for the sick are very important, 

especially in critical times of sudden illness, surgery 

or worsening condition. We will continue to pray 

for and mention the names of our sick parishioners 

when we receive notice from the family or the 

individual asking for prayers. Their name will be 

mentioned for three weeks and after, the names will 

continue in the bulletin, until we receive notice 

otherwise. If the condition worsens we will mention 

the name again at Mass when notified.    

COMMUNION AT MASS 
If you cannot walk up the aisle to receive Holy           
Communion and do not want to sit in the first pew, let 
us know and an Extraordinary Minister of Holy             
Communion will come to you at the end of the          
procession and administer the Body & Blood to you.  
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PARISH INFORMATION 

            

          HOSPITAL VISITATIONS 
 

If you or someone you know is in the hospital please  
inform the hospital staff that you are Catholic and a       
member of Saint James the Apostle Church. The priests 
and deacons will be able to find you so a visit can be  
arranged. Contact the Rectory to have a name added at 
Mass and/or to the Prayer Line. 

CALLING ALL SAINT JAMES THE APOSTLE SCHOOL ALUMNI! 
 

 It seems like just yesterday you were walking the halls of Saint James with classmates and friends. We’d love to 

connect with you and give you the opportunity to  reconnect with those whom you shared these special years!   

Update your contact information by sending an email to sjspringfieldalumni@gmail.com or “Like” our Alumni 

Facebook page at www.Facebook.com/SaintJamesalumni.  (Parents and Grandparents  are most welcome to let us know 

how to reach your alumni children and grandchildren!) You’ll receive invitations to future planned Alumni Masses and  

receptions and opportunities to meet with classmates and share memories.  You have always been a part of the 

Saint James Family; we’d love to welcome you home! 

 

Are you an alumni home for the summer???  Please stop by the school office and say hello! 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

SPONSORED BY THE ST. JAMES YOUTH GROUP 

SUNDAY, JUNE 5, 2016 

8:00AM - 2:00PM 
 

$10 ADULTS / $7 CHILDREN (3-12 YEARS OF AGE)  
CHILDREN UNDER TWO EAT FREE 

 

Join us after each Mass on Sunday the 5th in the school gym for a breakfast brought to 
you by the teens of the parish. All proceeds benefit future projects and trips for the youth group.  

We hope to see you there! 



A TIME TO SEEK 

A TIME OF WAR & PEACE 
 

 

We pray for all defending our freedom…... 
Luis Fonseca, Arthur Raymond, Frank Wulff,  

Aric Patten, Jack Lober, Stacy Enyeart, A.J. Carlucci, 

David Bugel, Aaron Pluto, Samuel Lillie, Shane Fenton  

Tim Arentz, Stephen Patricco, Sean Curran,  

Phillip Patten,  Lt. Sean P. Eadie, Brian Braine 

 

For all seminarians on the road to the priesthood, especially: 
 

Danny Pabon, Peter Carey, Joseph Furnaguera,   

Andres Polanco,  Sebastian Valencia,  Diego Arce,  

Dhanush Canisius, Harlan Acosta 

 

 

THE PRAYER CORNER 
“To everything there is a  season and a time for every purpose…”   

A TIME TO HEAL 
 

 

For  all who are sick and suffering……… 
 

Bea Giacobbe, Brian Mather, Rita Dilly, Ana Harper, 

Susan Sullivan,  Eva Brownfield, Ginny Sampson,  

Angela Raimondo, Remo Ambrosi, Richard McNelis, 
Charlotte McNelis, Kyle Noonan,  Walter Mathias,  

Joseph Schubert, Cathy Tlesea,  Ronald Alaniz,  
Honorise DeSisto, Jay Patten, Sandra Turlowicz,  

John Rendiero, Frank Benson,  Antoinette Pacifico, 
John Pangiochi, Evelyn Constant, Amelia Montana, 

Mary Grabowy, John Natale, Miguel Antonio Garcia, 
Lisa Bellott, Matt Friedman,  Robert Pruett,  

Christine Cascarano, Lori Cerreto, Matt Freidman 

               

 MARIAN DEVOTION 
  

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament with Miraculous 
Medal Novena, Rosary and Benediction takes place on 
Monday evenings (as scheduled) from 6:45-7:30pm 
in our Church,  Saint James, please feel free to join us. 

 

HOLY HOUR FOR LIFE  
 

Come join in pray before the Blessed Sacrament on 

Wednesday, June 1st from 7:30PM-8:30PM at  

Holy Spirit Church, 984 Suburban Ave., Union, NJ 

 

WEEKLY MEMORIALS 
 

 

SANCTUARY LAMP 

 For The People of Saint James 
 

BREAD AND WINE 
For The People of Saint James 

 

 

DEVOTIONS AND MEMORIALS ~ Spiritual Offerings 

To have a loved one remembered through the  

Sanctuary  Lamp  ~  Bread & Wine ~ Flowers By the Tabernacle 

      Please call the Rectory Office ~  973-376-3044 
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ST. JAMES THE APOSTLE SCHOOL SUMMER CAMP (JUNE 27 - AUGUST 19) 

AGES: PREK-4 TO GRADE 6 DAILY FROM 8:00 AM - 5:30 PM 
Visit www.sjspringfield.org and click on the summer camp link for the complete registration packet.   OR 
Register for camp by filling out the form below and returning it to the St. James School Office by Friday,  June 
10, 2016 along with a $30.00 non-refundable registration fee per child. 
The cost is $250 per week for the first child and $200 per week for each additional child for a full day of camp.  
We also offer an AM or PM half day of camp for $125 per week per child. 
Our program consists of: indoor and outdoor recreation, arts and crafts, local walking trips, sports and games, 
computer time, weekly themes, in-camp field trips and weekly visits to the Springfield Community Pool.  Outside 
camp field trips will be scheduled and an additional cost may be incurred. 
 

Name: _______________________________ Phone: ______________________ Grade: _________ 
 

Email address: _______________________________________ School: ______________________ 

June 27 - July 1 Party in the USA July  25 - July 29 Go Go Golf 

July 5 - July 8  Animal Antics( 4 day week) August 1 - August 5 Conquering Everest  - Bible Week 

July 11 - July 15 Seussical Symphony of the 5 Senses August 8 - August 12 Space in the Place 

July 18 - July 22 Fairytales August 15 - August 19 Olympic Challenge 

What are you doing this summer?  Have you          
considered taking up fly fishing?  Or wondered what 
goes into making a great speech?  Would you like to 
learn how to create a short film using your cell phone?   

Seton Hall has an exciting lineup of summer classes 
that gives students a chance to earn extra credits or try 
something new.  The University offers online and    
on-campus classes and programs for high school, 
graduate and college students visiting from other 
schools.  To learn more, visit our Seton Hall Summer  

website: www.shu.edu/summer16 

   

         

SHARING OUR FAITH  
 

       Get Involved and Get to Know Our Community 

MOUNT ST. MARY HOUSE OF PRAYER 
1651 U.S. Highway 22, Watchung, NJ 07069-6587

(908) 753-2091 *  msmhope@msmhope.org  

Wed., June 8, 7-9 p.m. 

SAINTS IN TIME AND PLACE: From the early 
days of Christianity, beloved dead have been essential 
to the life of believers.   Tonight will focus on how the 
saints have encouraged our ancestors and inspire us 
today.  ($20-$30 As You Are Able) 

 Presenter:  Mary Jane Kelly, OP 

Rectory Offices 

and School  

Closed  

Monday, May 30 



 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
NEWS 

Mrs. Nancy Caputo, Director 
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PARISH SCHOOL 
NEWS 

Mrs. Caroline Ponterio, Principal 

HAPPY MEMORIAL DAY!!  

Let us take time this weekend to remember those who 
gave their lives and who continue to serve for our   
freedom.  I hope many of our Religious Ed Families 
plan on joining us tomorrow as our parish marches in 
the town parade!  If you aren’t marching, I hope you 
come out and cheer us on as the parish priests, school 
families and CCD families show support of our 
troops! 

The Religious Education Office will be open all    
summer.  If you need to register your child for classes, 
please call to arrange an appointment. 

Incoming 7th and 8th graders are encouraged to begin 
their community service hours.  Service opportunities 
and forms can be found on our website under the    
Religious Education tab. 
 

Please note class changes for 2016-2017:  

7th Graders will remain in the traditional class setting 
while the 8th graders will attend the Sunday 7:00PM 
Mass once a month in addition to attending classes 
once a month during the week.   

Sunday Classes return to the 10:00AM—11:30AM 
time slot for Grades K thru 7 (please note,              
Kindergarten classes are only offered on Sunday    
mornings).  Tuesday Classes will remain the same,    
3:45-5:15PM for Grades 1 thru 7.   

It takes many volunteers to help prepare our children 
to receive the Sacraments and connect our Catholic 
teachings to their everyday lives.  Please consider vol-
unteering!  We always need teachers, substitutes, class-
room aides,  and new next year,  I would like to have 
hallway help on each floor to assist students during 
class time.  If you feel that tug on your heart…. That’s 
the Holy Spirit calling you to this ministry ~ please 
give me a call or email me! 

If your child is Baptized and has received the          
Sacrament of First Eucharist but  hasn’t received    
Religious Education since 2nd Grade, let’s meet so 
your child can join their peers in the Fall! 

Please call the Religious Education Office. 

 

Have a Safe, Healthy and Happy  

Memorial Day Weekend! 

MARY, MICROSOFT AND MEMORIAL DAY 

Our Technology teacher, Ms. Zavocki, unofficially 
dubbed May the month of Mary and Microsoft.  

The month of Mary has been both beautiful and rever-
ent. Our 2nd graders received their First Communion, 
students in Grades K through 8 led the daily recitation 
of the Rosary and we held our annual May Crowning 
ceremony on the grounds of our school. Our tradition 
is for one 8th grade girl to crown Mary and this year it 
was Kayla Flowers. We added something special by 
inviting all students to bring in a flower to adorn our 
Mary statue in Hatcher Hall. 

In Technology class, 8th graders were asked to com-
plete a "Desktop Scavenger Hunt" in the Media Center 
as part of their final technology project as students of 
Saint James the Apostle School. They were charged 
with identifying 25 New Jersey state icons, both past 
and present. Famous New Jersey icons including his-
toric sites, universities, businesses, amusement parks 
and restaurants were set as the computer desktop 
screens. Working collaboratively in pairs, the students 
used computer devices including iPads, Chromebooks 
and Media Center desktops to see who could name 
each icon and the town in which the icon was located 
in a 45 minute class period. Congratulations to Ken-
neth and Luke, the scavenger hunt winners. 

In other Technology classes, students wrote and 
worked creatively using Microsoft Word and Microsoft 
Paint.  Our 4th graders typed stories about immigration 
and created a picture to depict what they wrote. They 
also used Microsoft Paint to depict the phases of the 
moon. Our 3rd graders typed summaries of a story and 
illustrated a specific part of the story. Our 2nd graders 
typed a poem about Mary while our 1st graders crea-
tively typed up their weekly spelling words using vari-
ous fonts. 

We end the month of May with a parish and school 
march in the Springfield Memorial Day Parade. All pa-
rishioner and school families are invited to march to-
gether to show the Springfield community how we 
support and remember those who died while serving in 
our country’s armed forces. Please contact the School 
Office at (973) 376-5194 to sign up. 
 

Enjoy the Memorial Day Weekend! 



  

5:00PM (SATURDAY) 

 Frank Impellizzeri ~ Theresa & Michael Quick 

7:30AM  

  Gabriel & Rose Soriento ~ Angela Ragonese 
9:00AM  

  Mary Nahirny ~ Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Nahirny 

10:30AM  

  Pauline, John & Stephen Chirash ~  

Armand & Marianne Galluccio 

12:00PM  

 Zelinda Morselli  ~ Mirella & Family 

MONDAY,  May 30  St. Joan of Arc 

  8:30AM 

  Memorial Day Mass 

TUESDAY,  May 31  Visitation 

 7:30AM  

 Rev. Peter Funesti ~ Rev. John D. Gabriel 

WEDNESDAY,  June 1  St. Justin 

 7:30AM  

    Priscilla Salle  ~ Gene & Nieves Salle 

THURSDAY,  June 2 Sts. Marcellinus & Peter 

7:30AM     

 Hannah Jane Bernstein ~ Bernstein Family 

FRIDAY,  June 3 

Sts. Charles Lwanga & Companions 

7:30AM  

  Lucille Purcell ~ Bob 

SATURDAY,  June 4 St. Francis Caracciolo 

 8:00AM 

  Angelo Vitali ~ Grandsons 

SUNDAY,  June 5 St. Boniface 

5:00PM (SATURDAY)  

Raffaele & Sabino Battaglia ~ Sisters, Ann & Josie 

7:30AM  

  John P. Wagner ~ Peter Kovacs 
9:00AM  

  Stella Mangone ~ Camille Mitarotonda 

10:30AM  

  Norman Jackowski ~ Family 

12:00PM  

 Bernie & Susie LoMacchio ~ Daughter, Patty 
 

 
May They Rest In The Peace of  Christ 

MASS INTENTIONS  
 The Most Holy Body ad Blood of  Christ,   Year  C 

 

 

CALENDAR NEWS 
Mrs. Michelle Sblendorio, 

Coordinator 

SUNDAY 

MONDAY 

TUESDAY 

WEDNESDAY 

7:00PM 

THURSDAY 

FRIDAY 

SATURDAY 

ALL MASSES 

SUNDAY 

ALL MASSES 

8:00AM 

4:00PM 

SUNDAY  May 29 

MONDAY  May 30 

TUESDAY  May 31 

WEDNESDAY  June 1 

Family Promise Volunteer Mtg - Hatcher Hall 

THURSDAY  June 2 

FRIDAY  June 3 

SATURDAY  June  4 

  Listening Post –Church 

SUNDAY  June 5 

 Listening Post –Church 

 Youth Group Pancake Breakfast-Gym   

 St. James Mom’s Group—Rectory 
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MY CATHOLIC FAITH?  

THERE’S AN APP FOR THAT!  
 

Did you ever wonder: How can I find out more about my 
Catholic faith?* How do I pray the Rosary? * How can I grow in 
my faith? * Where I can meet like-minded Catholics? * What is 
a disciple of Jesus Christ – am I one? * What is the Pope   saying 
today?  Check out the free new mobile app “Newark 
Evangelization” at your App Store. This free app found 
on the App Store at: “Newark Evangelization” will be 
the resource in the palm of your hand which will   
allow you to answer these questions and many more. It 
will be a fountain of information and  inspiration for 
anyone interested in the Catholic faith. The site also  
offers helpful information to inquiring  non-Catholics or 
inactive Catholics. 

SEND A CITY CHILD TO CAMP 

The Eddie Gray Camp Fund is seeking funds to send 
inner-city children to summer camp.  This year our cost 
per child will  be $250.00 for one week.  However, we 
will be grateful for donations of any amount.  Every   
donation helps and is greatly  appreciated!  Please make 
checks payable to the Eddie Gray Camp Fund and mail 
it to: 

Sister Jacinta Fernandes 

St. Joseph Social Service Center 

118 Division Street, Elizabeth, NJ  07201 

Thank you for providing a happy and healthy experience 
for an inner-city child! 



 
 

PASTOR 
Father Joseph F. Barbone, M.A. 

jbarbone@msn.com,  jbarbone@aol.com 
 

PAROCHIAL VICAR 
Father Silvano Kim  

silvanus2010@gmail.com 
 

IN RESIDENCE 
Father Everest Baniyet 

 

WEEKEND ASSOCIATE 
Father John D. Dennehy 

 

PERMANENT DEACONS 
Deacon Arthur Bandel 

Deacon Jerry Bongiovanni 
Deacon Dan O’Neill 

 

PARISH SECRETARY/BOOKKEEPER 
Mrs. Michelle Sblendorio  

msblendorio@saintjamesparish.org 
 

SCHOOL OFFICE 
41 South Springfield Avenue Springfield, NJ 07081 

Main Office 973-376-5194  ::  Facsimile 973-376-5228 
 
 

PRINCIPAL   
Mrs. Caroline Ponterio, B.S., M.B.A. 

mrscponterio@sjspringfield.org  
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Mrs. Marilyn DePrimio 
sjschool@sjspringfield.org  

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE 
Main Office 973-376-2061  ::  Facsimile 973-376-4079 

 

DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Mrs. Nancy Caputo, B.S.,M.Ed., Spec. Ed-ASD Cert. 

ncaputo@saintjamesparish.org 
 

ADMINSTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Mrs. Colleen Tyra 

ctyra@saintjamesparish.org 
 

DIRECTORS OF MUSIC MINISTRY 
Mrs. Faith MacDonnell & Mr. Matthew Wilson 

  973-376-3044  ext 115 
fmacdonnell@saintjamesparish.org / 

mwilson@saintjamesparish.org 
 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE FOR THE NEW 
EVANGELIZATION  

Mrs. Kim Mailley  
 kmailley@saintjamesparish.org 

 

PARISH TRUSTEES 
Mrs. Janet Petino & Mr. John Pflug  

PARISH COUNCIL 
pastoralcouncil@saintjamesparish.org 

 

PARISH STAFF 
INFORMATION 

 

Fr. Joe Barbone 

 

SACRAMENT 
INFORMATION 

 

Fr. Jeong Gyeong Kim 
 
 

 

BAPTISM 
Communal Baptisms are held on the last Sunday of each 
month at 1:30pm in the Church. Please see the dates 
listed below. Please contact the Parish Office for 
scheduling information. 

 RECONCILIATION 
Individual Confessions are heard every Saturday at 
11:00am in the Church, or anytime by appointment.   

EUCHARIST 
 Communion can be brought to the sick and 
homebound either at home or in a facility. Please 
contact the Parish Office to make arrangements. 

CONFIRMATION 
Adult Confirmation for those  already Baptized and 
wish to complete their sacraments are encouraged to 
contact the Parish Office. 

MARRIAGE 
Couples interested in marriage are asked to call the 
Parish Office at least one year prior to their desired date 
so that arrangements can be made.  

VOCATIONS 
Is God calling you to the priesthood or Religious Life?  
Speak to one of our priests or call the Vocations Office 
973-497-4365. Please continue to pray for an increase in 
vocations. 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 
This Sacrament can be administered anytime.  We make 
visits to area hospitals and nursing homes. Please 
contact the Parish Office.   

THE RCIA PROCESS 
 The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a 
process where individuals who seek to receive the 
Sacraments of Initiation or who have never been 
baptized enter into full communion with the faith. 
Contact the Parish Office for details. 

 

BAPTISM INFORMATION 
The catechesis class begins by attending the 12:00pm 
Mass with instruction about the rite and its meaning   
following Mass. Godparents are encouraged to attend. 
Baptism Ceremonies are held at 1:30pm and we ask that 
everyone arrive by 1:15pm. If you have any questions or 
would like to schedule a Baptism or  catechesis please 
call the Parish Office at 973-376-3044. 

      CATECHESIS SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
   July 10, Sept. 11         June 26, July 31 
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